

## DITCHINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

2012 unscheduled meeting was held on 13<sup>th</sup> Feb. in the village hall at 7.30 p.m. in order to formulate a response to Broads Authority planning application BA/2012/0005/FULwith Cllr. Green in the chair and the following councillors present-Chadd, Cossey, Kirkpatrick (agreed late arrival), Mulley, Pegg and Weston together with clerk John Smith. Also present were two members of the public.

Apologies for absence received & accepted from Cllrs. Ankretts' & James.

Prior to commencement condolences were paid to Cllr. Bent who had recently passed away following several weeks illness.

Cllr. Green had to hand responses from all councillors to the extensive questionnaire which had been circulated and every opportunity was given for a full and frank discussion including the public. The result being that the application be unanimously approved but recommended conditions concerning access to Ditchingham Dam end of the site. One councillor would have preferred less density of properties.

Concerning S106 monies it was agreed with, one exception, that they should be in the hands of the parish council for use in the village, be it school, play area or village hall etcThe one exception would have liked the funds slanted more towards the provision of affordable homes

The completed, approved application would be accompanied with a letter detailing all the findings as above.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.20 pm.